Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR) - Low Traffic Neighbourhoods
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

The request is specific to your council and concerns penalties issued to motorists in Low Traffic Neighbourhoods.

My questions are as follows - please note both sections may apply to your council:
Section a: if your council has active LTNs
1. Does your council issue penalties to motorists who breach Low Traffic Neighbourhood (LTN) rules?

2. How many fines have been issued between May 2020 and present for breaches of LTN rules?

3. What is the financial value of fines issued as a result of these penalties between May 2020 and present? 

Answer:

Whilst Leicester implemented road closures to prevent rat-running in some areas of the city around 30 years ago, these schemes used physical barriers and physical road closures to prevent motor vehicles from passing.  They, therefore, do not rely on traffic regulation orders for enforcement.

Section b: if your council has planned LTNs that are not yet active

1. If your council has yet to implement an LTN, will it issue penalties to motorists breaching LTN rules once any planned scheme(s) is in place? 
The Council will enforce breaches in highways rules as appropriate to any LTNs implemented in the future.

2.  If your council has yet to implement an LTN, has it predicted how many penalties will be issued to motorists as a result of them breaching LTN rules? If so, how many penalties are expected to be issued over a specific period (EG a year, or whatever timeframe your modelling is based on)?
3.If your council will issue penalties to motorists for breaching LTN rules, has your council projected the financial value of these penalties? Please state your estimate over a specific period (EG a year, or whatever timeframe your modelling is based on).
With regards to Qs2 and 3, we don’t know the extent of any future LTNs.  This is therefore a refusal in accordance with Section 1(1) of the FOIA and Reg. 12(4)(a) of the EIR, namely the information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
